TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 21st August 2019 
7.30pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Chairman)
Geoff Whitbourn (Treasurer)
Linda Crawford

John Ling

Ben Roberts
Jean Canton (Secretary)
1.
Apologies

David Laming, Todd Canton, Pat Fulford, Jim Hall.
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meetings

Minutes of Monthly Meeting held on 17th July 2019 were proposed by JL and seconded by LC.
3. 
Group Reports
    
Under Fives


KSP advised that the Scout Hut door had now been trimmed off and no longer sticks.  


He also reported that, following damage, a new picnic table had been ordered and the Bird Scarer had been repaired.

Brownies and Rainbows
    
Nothing to report.
    
Parish Council
    
Nothing to report.

Friends of Tewin


BR reported that the Classic Car Show held on 18th August had been a very successful day, and had attracted a large turnout.

The Committee confirmed that it was happy loaning tables, gazebos etc. to the Friends of Tewin for the Classic Car Show.  One gazebo was reported damaged but possibly repairable.  BR asked to be advised if it needed replacing by Friends of Tewin. 
JH/BR

THACS

LC reported that the THACS Autumn Show was scheduled to be held in the Memorial Hall on the 7th September.

Screen on the Green

The new season of films was scheduled to start of Monday, 15th September, with ‘Fisherman’s Friends’ being the first film to be shown. 
4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Fabric

KSP reported that the toilet in the Ladies Cloakroom required attention.  As a result, a Plumber had been contacted and had agreed to give the Committee a quote for replacing the cistern.

This work would also include repairs to the toilet in the Housekeeper’s Flat.

KSP

Hedges

Following a complaint concerning the visual obstruction of the road by the hedges at the front of the Hall, Stuart Kirkham had been asked to trim them back.  This work was yet to be carried out.









         JH

Health & Safety

Nothing to report.

Decorating

The decoration of the Main Hall had not yet been carried out but was in hand.
       KSP/JH

Fund Raising and Publicity

Village Fete

GW reported that he was awaiting details on the takings of the Village Fete.

GW

Hall ‘Welcome’ Plaque

The newly commissioned Hall ‘Welcome Plaque’ had now been erected on the wall at the entrance to the Hall.














Commemoration Plaque

The plaque acknowledging the generous donation to the Hall by the late Geoff Malin had now been placed on the wall in the Hall entrance corridor.





Jumble Sale

A ‘Jumblers’ drinks evening to discuss future Jumble Sale procedures would be held in the Hall on Monday, 9th September at 7:45 pm.

Insurance
   
GW reported that this matter was still ongoing.





GW


Terms and Conditions
   
Nothing to report.

5.
Treasurer’s Report

GW gave the Committee a breakdown of the Hall’s finances, including details of funds in the Current Account, as well as Cash and Savings accounts.  

He also reported that there was no change in the funds invested with Hargreaves Lansdown.










6. 
Supporters Club    






July Draw: 

1st    -  Alexandra Woodward, Upper Green -
 £56
2nd   -  Karin Borg, Harwood Close -
 £34
3rd   -  Catriona Griggs, Lower Green -
 £11
3rd   -  Peter Burleigh, Harwood Close - 
 £11
7. 
Rentals

Nothing to report.


8.
Asset Register, Time Line and Archive

Nothing to report.











9.
Any Other Business

High Speed Broadband


GW advised that from the 28th August the Hall will have High Speed Broadband and confirmed that negotiations on Plus Net were progressing.  He added that it wasn’t necessary to advise many people but he had details of those who needed to be advised. 











GW

Charities Commission


GW reported that this matter was ongoing.






GW
.



Chair Trollies. 

This matter was still in hand.








JH

Noise Complaint


KSP advised that he had a quote for the installation of an acoustic fence in the garden alongside the Hall but had not yet had any feedback from the neighbour concerned on his research into this matter. 


Hall Chairs

A discussion was held on the merits of the Hall chairs, with some people complaining that they found them uncomfortable if sitting for a length of time.  In addition, it was noted that some of the chairs in question were beginning to show signs of wear.

GW advised that he had an acquaintance who may be in a position to identify suitable chairs for use in the future, so this question will be put on hold until some research has been carried out.









GW
10. 
Date of Next Meeting:
     
Next meeting, Wednesday, 18th September, at 7.30pm in the Kimberley Room at the Memorial Hall. 


